
 

 

 
 

Brunswick Pipeline Southwest New Brunswick  

Community Liaison Committee 
 

Minutes 
Oct. 3, 2019, 3 p.m. - 5 p.m. 

Oak Bay Fire Station 
611 Route 170 Oak Bay, NB 

 
Present for the meeting were: 

 

Community Representatives  

Jim Brown, Oak Bay Fire Department 

Carla Brown, Oak Bay Fire Department 

Mike Mersereau, Musquash Fire Department 

Donald St.Pierre, community member 

Marion St. Pierre, community member 

Ken McLeod, community member 
 

Company Representatives 
Rob Belliveau, Emera New Brunswick 
Bethany Kennedy, Emera New 
Brunswick  
Craig Arbeau, Emera New Brunswick  
Mitchell Coleman, Emera New 
Brunswick 
Michelle Thibodeau-Coates, Emera New 
Brunswick  

 
WELCOME 

• Company representative shared and updated organizational chart and welcomed new team 
members.   

 

 
SAFETY MOMENT 

• Company representative shared information related to the Lyme Risk Areas.  
 
REVIEW OF MINUTES AND ACTION ITEMS 

 

• An overview of the meeting agenda was provided and last meeting’s minutes were reviewed. 

There were no questions or comments from Committee Members related to the minutes. 
 

CLC TERMS OF REFERENCE  

• A company representative gave an overview of the revised CLC Terms of Reference. This 
document was circulated prior to the meeting and no questions were raised during the 
discussion.  

 



 
REGULATORY 

• A company representative provided information about recent changes to the National Energy 
Board, at ENB’s regulatory.  

• On June 21, 2019 Parliament passed Bill C-69, which replaced the National Energy Board (NEB) 
Act with the Canada Energy Regulator (CER) Act.  

• The CER Act came into force on August 28, 2019.  
 
SAFETY 

• A company representative provided an update on Emera New Brunswick’s Safety Program 
including the updates to improve Contractor Safety.  

 
ENVIRONMENT 

• A company representative provided an update on Environmental projects, noting specifics 
relevant to the area.  
 

OPERATIONS UPDATE 
 

• A company representative updated the committee on recent public awareness activities including 
Click Before You Dig ads and recent mailings.  

• A company representative spoke about our proactive approach to maintenance and the focus on 
continual improvement of Brunswick Pipeline infrastructure. 

• A company representative discussed the mock Emergency exercise being held in partnership with 
the St. George Fire Department scheduled to run from 10:00 AM to 3:00pm approximately 12 km 
northeast of St. George, New Brunswick on October 5, 2019 at MLV-78.  

• A company representative discussed mowing activity that happened from September 2019 – 
October 2019.  

• A Company representative discussed the cleaning Pig we ran in anticipation of the upcoming ILI 
run, this was part of the project scoping for the 2020 ILI run.  

• ATV’s on the ROW were also discussed. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

• The Committee discussed the next meeting and the option of taking a trip to MLV 53 to 

highlight the ILI run.  

 

MEETING CLOSED. 
 

 


